MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE
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A. K. SHOEMAKER DOMESTIC TERMINAL
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OTHERS PRESENT:	James Jedrlinic, JETTAIRE/MILLION AIR ORLANDO
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				Drew Genneken, HNTB


				Jimmy Goff, HNTB
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				Keith Robinson, OSI
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�
The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m.








ITEM #1:	DISCUSSION OF SMITH/HODGE LITIGATION





Counsel reported the Smith/Hodge litigation is a condemnation action that began in 1994 and concerned an approximate ten acre parcel which is now the Airport’s entrance road.  The property was appraised in 1994 at approximately $180,000.00.  Subsequently, in the last six months during the litigation, both the Authority’s original appraiser and review appraiser developed coronary problems and were advised by their doctors to stop their involvement in the case.  The Authority hired another expert appraiser.  That expert has come back and increased the fair market value of the property to $220,800.00, which was approximately the same amount that the defendant’s appraiser presented in 1994.  However, subsequent to that original appraisal, the defendant also hired other appraisers who have opined that the property is worth in excess of $400,000.00.  In the last few weeks we have had depositions of both their expert appraiser and the Authority’s expert appraiser.  During the course of the testimony, it became apparent that the defendant’s appraiser did not take into consideration the fact that almost one third of the property is jurisdictional wetlands.  They did not rely on proper information in reaching their conclusions.  Special Counsel, Reischmann and Colbert, believe the best thing for the Authority to do is make an offer of judgment.  That means offer to pay the defendants exactly what our appraisers think the property is worth.  We do not yet know what the defendant’s appraisers new opinion of value will be.  As the condemning agency, the Authority will have to pay the defendant’s costs.  When we make an offer of judgment, we are hoping that things come out our way in the long run, and if they do, by making the offer we have put the responsibility for additional fees and costs upon the defendant, which becomes a bit more of a risk for them to continue the litigation.





Discussion ensued.





Counsel advised that the Authority would have to pay the difference between $220,800.00 and approximately $180,000.00, which the Authority has already paid, for a balance of  approximately $40,800.00.  The FAA has advised that the Authority could come back to them one time for additional funding of this project to re-open this grant and the Trautman parcel.  In theory, the Authority is hoping that 90% will be paid by the FAA, 5% by FDOT, and the Authority would only have to pay 5%.  





The consensus of the board was to make an offer of judgment for $220,800.





ITEM #2:	CONSIDERATION AND ACCEPTANCE OF BIDS AND AWARD OF 


CONTRACT FOR EMERGENCY CONSTRUCTION OF AIRFIELD PAVEMENT FILLETS AND AMENDMENT TO ACCEPTANCE OF FDOT JPA #405896 1 94 01





Executive Director White reported the Authority received a proposal from one company, Hewitt Contracting Company, Inc., in the amount of $350,848.45.  Hewitt Contracting Company, Inc. is a very good firm and has done numerous projects on the field.  The Authority is very confident that they are qualified to do the work.  The Authority had asked for a proposal from Mark Construction Company but did not receive the proposal as of this date.  We have verified with the FDOT that getting a single proposal is acceptable in this emergency circumstance because of the timeframe and special safety issues involved.  





Executive Director White recommended that the Authority accept the proposal received from Hewitt Contracting Company, Inc., in the amount of $350,848.45; award the construction contract to Hewitt Contracting Company, Inc., subject to review and approval of the Florida Department of Transportation; and amend the Board’s previously approved acceptance condition of FDOT Joint Participation Agreement Number 405896-1-94-01 to permit receiving the Authority’s share of project costs from OSI in the form of a no-interest prepayment of future privilege fees owed to the Authority by OSI under Operating Agreement Number 94-45.





Executive Director White advised that it appeared that the construction cost amount would fall within the grant amount plus engineering design fees and project inspection fees.  The proposal package would need to be submitted to FDOT immediately for review and they would advise the Authority if it was acceptable.  We also would be waiting for a formal letter from the SJRWMD which they verbally advised us would be coming Monday or Tuesday and would authorize the work.  We have just a few days of slack time before a notice to proceed could be issued.  The Board had previously approved in January accepting the JPA from FDOT with a condition that OSI provide 50% matching funds for the agreement.  We were unable to work out a specific agreement with OSI to that effect.  However, another method has been agreed upon wherein OSI will provide us with funds right now in the amount that would be needed to provide the Authority’s 50% funding requirement plus the engineering costs as a no interest prepayment against future privilege fees that OSI will owe us in the future over a specified period of time.  It is not a loan, just a prepayment of those fees.  With that, staff recommended acceptance of the proposal and award the contract to Hewitt Contracting Company, Inc., subject to review and approval by FDOT.








MOTION:  By Board Member Miller, seconded by Board Member Bush, to approve the fillet project as presented and recommended by staff.





Discussion ensued regarding April timeframe for completion of the project.  The original timeframe had been May.  It kept moving closer and closer.  OSI had signed a construction drawing with a priority so that we can do first things first, the ones the pilots think are most important.  





Discussion regarding other issues.





Executive Director White advised that a budget amendment would have to be done at the March meeting.





Board Member Glenn questioned paragraph three of the Director’s memo regarding no-interest prepayment of future privilege fees owed the Authority by OSI confirming that it would be strictly international with no bearing on what may happen in the future with another agreement concerning the domestic terminal.





Counsel advised this does involve a FDOT grant so we are governed by Section 287.057, Florida Statutes.  There is a requirement for a certified statement of findings by the Executive Director.  We must use competitive sealed bidding or sealed proposals unless the agency determines there is immediate danger to public health, safety and welfare or other substantial loss would occur, including financial loss.  After the agency makes such written determination, the agency may proceed with procurement without the necessity of competitive bid or proposal.





MOTION:  Amended by Board Member Miller, as maker of the motion, and accepted by Board Member Bush, as second, adding a finding meeting the requirements of Section 287.057, Florida Statutes, of an emergency situation and imminent financial economic consequences, and authorization given for a certified statement to be issued.





MOTION:  Amended by Board Member Miller, as maker of the motion, and accepted by Board Member Bush, as second, regarding presentation of the project as a budget amendment at the March meeting.





MOTION:  Passed.





Board Member Robertson advised, for the record, that he was disappointed that only one contractor bid on the project.





ITEM #3:	CONSIDERATION OF AWARD OF AVIATION FUEL FARM LEASE





Executive Director White reported a letter had been sent to JettAire Group, Inc. formally advising them that the Authority had received a proposal and offer from SunJet Aviation, Inc. to lease the Authority’s Fuel Farm.  JettAire had responded on February 10, 1999, that they agreed to the terms of the offer and would proceed with a lease agreement for the fuel farm.  Airport Counsel, JettAire Counsel and Authority Staff had proceeded with the document, which was completed late in the day on February 17, 1999.  JettAire agreed to the lease agreement and signed same at 4:45 p.m., February 17, 1999, and delivered checks for $105,000, which the Authority would use to pay off the balance of the Authority’s loan with Phillips.  An information sheet summary had been distributed to Board Members indicating length of term, size of parcel, rental rates, maintenance provisions, overhaul insurance, and default provisions, which the Board had indicated was a major concern.





Discussion ensued.





Counsel briefed the Board regarding agreements the Authority has with JettAire, being ground and facilities leases, which have cross default provisions, an FBO Agreement in which there was a provision that if  there was default either under the ground or facilities lease that would also be a default under the FBO Agreement.  If the FBO Agreement goes into default, the ground and facilities' leases are not automatically in default, because the bond holders have not agreed to that FBO provision, even though JettAire had agreed that if there was a default under any of the agreements it would trigger default on all.  Now we come forward with the next agreement, the fuel farm lease.  JettAire has agreed that default under any of the prior agreements constitutes default under the fuel farm lease; grace periods are 14 days under the ground lease, 14 days under the facilities lease, 30 days under the FBO Agreement, and 3 days under the fuel farm agreement.





Discussion continued as to default and what happens if the checks presented do not clear for payment.





Chairman Wright advised we could not go back and change the default provisions of previous leases, however, they are all cross defaulted, but each to the time period specific in the lease or agreement.





MOTION:  By Board Member Glenn, seconded by Board Member Gibson, to approve lease of the Authority’s fuel farm to JettAire Group, Inc., subject to clearing of checks from JettAire in the amount of $105,000.00, which would pay off the Authority’s fuel farm loan with Phillips Petroleum. 





Board Member Miller asked if there were any other comments from Counsel, the Chairman, or the Executive Director that had not been shared with the Board regarding the JettAire fuel farm agreement.





Chairman Wright advised none that he was aware of.





Counsel advised we were able to increase insurance requirements to $10 million.





Discussion by Board Member Miller regarding future accountability by JettAire regarding contamination.





Counsel advised that the agreement has requirements and standards that JettAire must meet.  Rules and regulations are incorporated into the lease which JettAire must meet.  There are also industry standards which must be complied with.  The fuel is supplied by Phillips and they have requirements with JettAire also.





Chairman Wright questioned whether there was anything about that particular fuel farm of concern because it had sat there for some long period of time and may have accumulated condensation.





Counsel advised there was nothing wrong with the fuel farm.  It had been in continuous use since construction.





Board Member Miller advised as due diligence, if JettAire wanted to have the tanks inspected, fine, the Authority should be held harmless.





Counsel advised when he had served as Interim Executive Director the Authority had cleaned the tanks and Phillips brought in some new fuel for JettAire which JettAire has been using exclusively.  Also, JettAire was advised in writing that all inspections must occur before 5:00 p.m. on February 18, 1999, and that the Authority would pay for nothing after that date.





MOTION:  	Passed


		Board Member Howell voted no.





Discussion continued regarding March meeting, progress reports, more information to be distributed earlier (mid month), consultant update, domestic terminal expansion update, 
